
 
Minutes of MLCCC General Meeting 

January 14, 2010 
 
Meeting called to order by President Aaron Gimmerson at 6:45 PM 
 
Introduction of guests:  Joe Johnson, friend of Aaron’s and Skills USA members as follows: 
Austin Bickle, Brandon Douglas, Cameron LeFave, Tim Myers, Mateo Gallardo, Fabian Rodriguez,  and 
their teachers/advisors John Heflin and Mark A.Yosting. 
 
Minutes approved as published.  They are available on our website as well as printed or e-mailed. 
 
Treasurer’s report:  Money Market:  $2,101.89 

       Checking Account:  $2,427.78 
 
Old Business:  Car Show; Doug Skane stated that the committee will meet again in January at the Moses 
Lake Library to continue with plans.  The committee decided on several items at the December meeting. 

Entry fee to be $25.00.  Currently paid club members may enter as many cars as they want for 
the $25.00 fee.  Only one of those cars can be judged. 
Porta Potti’s:   Number will increase 
Breakfast:  Mick Hansen will do the breakfast again this year. 
Lunch:  Mick is checking with Michael’s On The Lake to see if they are interested this year 
Bingo:  Eliminated 
Black t-shirts for club members working so participants will be able to recognize them. 

A drawing took place for the car to be on our dash plaques at the car show.  #2 was drawn.  The 
number belongs to Bruce Trachte.  His 1968 Road Runner will be our dash plaque car for the year.  
A picture of the car to be delivered to Doug or Joe so they can get the plaques ordered. 
 
Duck Award presented to Aaron.  He states he is currently looking to purchase. 
 
Newsletter:  Diana Corbisier did newsletter and has agreed to continue until Michelle is able to resume 
her position.  Thank you to Diana!   
 
New Business:  Aaron introduced Cameron LeFave, President of the Skills USA  
Skills USA is an occupational club.  There are many occupations that Skills USA covers.  They have 
competitions in the different occupations.  The dues that the members pay go to covering expenses for 
State and National competitions.  Cameron stated Skills USA also teaches leadership with its program. 
 
Cameron told us about the Car Show that Skills USA will have on March 27th at Big Bend Community 
College from 11AM until 3PM.  He told of the different trophy classes they will have and that the fee for 
entrance is “by donation”, with a recommendation of at least $10.00.  General admission for viewing will 
be $2.50 per person.  Staging will take place Friday evening until around 9PM and Saturday morning 
from about 7AM until 10AM, with the Show to begin at 11AM. 
 
Drawings:   Door prizes were won by Gordie Edwards and Bob Duffin.  Pam Baker won for Car of the 
Month.  She will decide later as to which vehicle she will showcase.  Brett Boehm won the 50/50 
drawing. 
 
Next Meeting:  February 11th at Memories R Forever. 
 
Respectfully submitted:  Mary Mayo, Secretary 
 
 
 
 
 


